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Mrs. Zelenock, Mrs. Leszczynsk, Ms. Pierce, Mrs. Kiefer     

E-mail: cleszczynski@lsps.org
kpierce@lsps.org,  szelenock@lsps.org
Phone: Leszczynski: (586) 285-8635

Zelenock: (586) 285-8651
Pierce: (586) 285-8671
Kieffer:  (586) 285-8652
Second Grade News

October 18, 2013



Dates to Remember:
10/23/13 Early Release @ 1:54 pm
10/22/13 Field Trip to the Ann Arbor Hands On Museum

10/25/13 Spirit Day-Reed
10/28/13 PBS Treat Walk
10/31/13 Halloween Parade 1:30 PM
11/1/13 NO SCHOOL!
PBS Treat Walk

A treat walk to celebrate students who have been safe, responsible and respectful and who use their lifeskills on a regular basis has been planned for Monday, October 28, 2013.  We are seeking candy donations (that do NOT contain peanuts, tree nuts or strawberries in them) for our 2nd grade treat station. We will need approximately 600 pieces of candy. If you can help us by sending some in with your child, it would be greatly appreciated. Students must have no more than 6 yellows, 3 blues, and 1 red for the month of October to participate in this fun event. Please remind your child to:

Be Safe! Be Respectful! Be Responsible!
Here’s What We Learned This Week:
Math:
We completed Chapter 3 “Place Value” this week.  Students took an assessment on Tuesday and these were sent home. In addition, the students have been working with even and odd numbers.  Chapter 4 “Number Concepts and Patterns” began on Wednesday. Please continue to practice the (+/-) facts at home.  Timed Tests will be given on Monday, Tuesday, Wednesday, and Thursday. This will assist your child as we continue to learn new concepts. Here are two great web sites for you to visit on math timed tests. http://www.math.com/students/practice/arithmeticpractice.htm or www.xtramath.com 
Thank you for your continued support and cooperation as you child gains fluency and mastery of the basic facts.
Word Study:

Please continue to look for your child’s spelling words on Monday night. Testing is every Friday.   The Word Study “Suggestion” sheet that was sent home with your child is just a suggested list for studying at home.  You do not need to turn any work into the teachers.  This is again, extra practice for your child at home. 
Reading:
Our guided reading groups are under way.  We are excited to help your child grow as a reader throughout the remainder of the school year.  We will be working on fluency, accuracy, expression, comprehension, and other reading strategies. This week, I sent your child’s guided reading books home with them to practice fluency, accuracy, and comprehension.  Keep reading at home and practicing these skills there as well!!  Don’t forget to complete your child’s agenda each time you read.  Your child should be reading 10-15 minutes per night.
Lifeskills:
Our focus this week was “Caring.” We are also reviewing “Active Listening”, “No Put-Downs”, “Trustworthiness, and “Truthfulness.”

Writing:
This week we began to write paragraphs on  our Halloween costumes.  We will use the writing process that includes brainstorming, (rough) draft, revising/editing, proofreading, and a final copy.  We are very proud of how hard the students are working!  Also, we continue to write frequently using the RACE format!
Social Studies/Science:
The students have worked hard this week on developing their understanding of the water cycle.  We have done a few hands on activities to help them with this concept.  We will be prepared for our field trip to the Ann Arbor Hands-On Museum on October 22nd!
Reading Strategy for Home: If you want to have your child/student have an alternative to reading a book, have them watch their favorite TV show and turn off the sound and turn on the Closed Captioning.  They will be engaged and reading at the same time!     





 











